
RCW 5.70.050  Duty to submit requests for forensic analysis of 
sexual assault kits within time prescribed—Exceptions.  (1) Law 
enforcement agencies shall submit requests for forensic analysis of 
all sexual assault kits collected prior to July 24, 2015, and in the 
possession of the agencies to the Washington state patrol crime 
laboratory by October 1, 2019, except submission for forensic analysis 
is not required when: (a) Forensic analysis has previously been 
conducted; (b) there is documentation of an adult victim or 
emancipated minor victim expressing that he or she does not want his 
or her sexual assault kit submitted for forensic analysis; or (c) a 
sexual assault kit is noninvestigatory and held by a law enforcement 
agency pursuant to an agreement with a hospital or other medical 
provider. The requirements of this subsection apply regardless of the 
statute of limitations or the status of any related investigation.

(2) The Washington state patrol crime laboratory may consult with 
local law enforcement agencies to coordinate the efficient submission 
of requests for forensic analysis under this section in conjunction 
with the implementation of the statewide tracking system under RCW 
43.43.545, provided that all requests are submitted and all required 
information is entered into the statewide sexual assault tracking 
system by October 1, 2019. The Washington state patrol crime 
laboratory shall facilitate the forensic analysis of all sexual 
assault kits submitted under this section by December 1, 2021. The 
analysis may be conducted by the Washington state patrol laboratory or 
an accredited laboratory holding a contract or agreement with the 
Washington state patrol. The Washington state patrol shall process the 
forensic analysis of sexual assault kits in accordance with the 
priorities in RCW 5.70.040(2).

(3) The requirements to request and complete laboratory 
examination of sexual assault kits under this section do not include 
forensic toxicological analysis. However, nothing in this section 
limits or modifies the authority of a law enforcement agency to 
request toxicological analysis of evidence collected in a sexual 
assault kit.

(4) The failure of a law enforcement agency to submit a request 
for laboratory examination within the time prescribed under this 
section does not constitute grounds in any criminal proceeding for 
challenging the validity of a DNA evidence association, and any 
evidence obtained from the sexual assault kit may not be excluded by a 
court on those grounds.

(5) A person accused or convicted of committing a crime against a 
victim has no standing to object to any failure to comply with the 
requirements of this section, and the failure to comply with the 
requirements of this section is not grounds for setting aside the 
conviction or sentence.

(6) Nothing in this section may be construed to create a private 
right of action or claim on the part of any individual, entity, or 
agency against any law enforcement agency or any contractor of any law 
enforcement agency.  [2020 c 26 § 5; 2019 c 93 § 7. Formerly RCW 
70.125.100.]

Intent—2020 c 26: See note following RCW 63.21.090.
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